
Halebank C of E Primary School 

Heathview Road 

WIDNES 

Cheshire 

WA8 8UZ 

  

Interim Headteacher: Mrs C Warner          Telephone number: 0151 425 5798 

                        

 

Thursday 26th May 2022 
 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Our Maths/Coffee Morning this week was a great success. Thank you to all those who managed to 

come and share our maths investigations with us. It was lovely to see so many mums, dads, nans and 

granddads in school again. We hope you had as much fun as we did! We are now looking forward to 

our Reading/Coffee morning on June 28th. Details will follow after the half term holiday. 

 

Personal Development Strengths 
This week’s personal development strength is HONESTY. Please acknowledge and praise your 

child when they tell you the truth about tricky situations. We always try to encourage the 

children to be honest and tell the truth even when it might be easier not to. We let the 

children know that their honesty will always be praised whatever the situation and that not 

telling the truth can lead to greater problems. 

 
 

 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 
Reception Olly – for being an honest and hardworking member of the class. 

Year 1 Jessica  G – for always being honest. 

Year 2 Kaiden – for always being honest and kind. 

Year 3 Gracie – for working hard and being honest. 

Year 4 Lexia – for being a cheerful, helpful and honest member of the class. 

Year 5 Reece - for always being an honest and trustworthy member of Class 4. 

Year 6 Oliver - for being an honest and reliable role model. 

 

 
 

27th May: INSET (school closed) 

W/B 6th June: Phonics Screening Year 1 

6th-24th June: Multiplication Tables Check 

8th June: Jubilee Day in school 

13th June: Leavers Service at the Cathedral 

15th June: Poetry workshops in school 

16th June: PCSO in Class 4 

30th June to 6th July: Book Fair in school. 

 

 



 

 

READING CHAMPIONS 
Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 Class 4 

Mikey Isabella G Rocco Lydia 

 

As this is our last day in school before the whit break, may I take the opportunity to 

thank you all for how much you have supported me and the school over the last few 

weeks. Change is not always easy but I believe that with the support of everyone in 

the Halebank family the change has been embraced and we are successfully moving 

forwards together. I hope that you enjoy the time with your children next week and 

that the sun will shine for you! I wish you all a safe and happy week off. 

 
Our Prayer of the Week has been written by one of our Year R pupils:  

 
Dear Jesus 

Thank you for our friends in school. 

Thank you for our mummies and daddies. 

Thank you for our food. 

Thank you for our toys. 

Amen 

My very best wishes to you all!  

Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 
Mrs C Warner 
Interim Headteacher 

 
 

 

 


